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File No.: 2755.20 
 
 October 28, 2022 
 
Sheldon Stott 
Senior Director of Corporate Sustainability 
Hylife Foods 
Box 10000, 623 Main Street, Neepawa MB  R0J 1H0 
Sheldon.stott@hylife.com 
 
Dear Sheldon Stott: 
 
Re: Environment Act Licence No. 2870 RRR - Notice of Alteration Request 
 

Thank you for your notice of alteration to Environment Act Licence 
No. 2870 RRR, received February 23, 2022 and additional information received 
June 9, 2022, July 19, 2022, and August 17, 2022. I understand you wish to increase 
the capacity of the industrial wastewater treatment facility from 1960 to 2290 m3/d.  
 

I approve the alteration per Section 14(2) of The Environment Act. I am satisfied 
it will not have a significant impact on the environment. Your effluent discharge quality 
must continue to comply with the licensed limits.  
  

All other clauses of Environment Act Licence No. 2870 RRR and the notice of 
alteration approval dated May 7, 2021, remain in effect. 
 

Should you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Jennifer 
Winsor, Senior Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Jennifer.Winsor@gov.mb.ca or 204-945-7012. 
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For questions relating to the ongoing administration of the licence, please contact 
Kristy Forrestall, Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Branch at Kristy.Forrestall@gov.mb.ca or 204-573-0518. 

Sincerely, 

James Capotosto 
Director 

c. Kristal Harman
Yvonne Hawryliuk
Kristy Forrestall
Siobhan Burland Ross
Jennifer Winsor
Public Registry
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